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---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From: Shannon Gleason <shannon.gleason@noaa.gov> 
Date: Tue, Oct 17, 2017 at 12:35 PM 
Subject: Nominations Sought for Marine Fisheries Advisory Committee (MAFAC) 
To:  
 
FYI -  
 
Hello, 
On behalf of the NOAA Fisheries Office of Policy, I am notifying you that NOAA Fisheries is 
seeking nominations,through November 27, 2017, to fill current and pending vacancies on 
the Marine Fisheries Advisory Committee (MAFAC) due to term limits.  MAFAC advises the 
Secretary of Commerce on all living marine resource matters that are the responsibility of the 
Department of Commerce.  The Committee draws on its members’ expertise and other sources 
to evaluate and make recommendations to the Secretary and NOAA on the development and 
implementation of agency regulations, policies, and programs critical to the mission and goals of 
the NOAA Fisheries Service. 

MAFAC members represent the wide spectrum of commercial, recreational, subsistence, and 
aquaculture fisheries interests; tribes; seafood industry; protected resources and habitat 
interests; environmental organizations; academic institutions; consumer groups; and other living 
marine resource interest groups. 

Nominees should possess demonstrable expertise in one of these fields and be able to fulfill the 
time commitments required for two in-person annual meetings and between-meeting 
subcommittee work.  Membership is balanced geographically across states and territories, 
ethnically, and on the basis of gender, in addition to the range of expertise and interests 
listed.  Individuals serve for a term of three years. Members may serve a second consecutive 
term, if re-appointed.  

A MAFAC member cannot be a Federal employee, a member of a Regional Fishery Management 
Council, a registered Federal lobbyist, or a State employee.  Membership is voluntary, and 
except for reimbursable travel and related expenses, service is without pay.  The committee 
functions solely as an advisory body (complying fully with the Federal Advisory Committee Act) 
which reports to the Secretary. 

Full nomination instructions and guidelines are described in this Federal Register notice. 

We appreciate you sharing this with your members, colleagues, constituents, and as widely as 
possible. 

For questions or more information, please contact Jennifer Lukens, Executive Director of 
MAFAC, jennifer.lukens@noaa.gov or Heidi Lovett, heidi.lovett@noaa.gov. 

 
Brian Fredieu, Esq. 
Council Liaison 
Operations and Regulatory Services Division 
Office of Sustainable Fisheries 
brian.fredieu@noaa.gov 
Rm. 13246 301.427.8578 
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